With the season of important events now approaching rapidly I hope that all members are in serious training so as to have even more honours than usual fall upon our club. BOF RELAY CHAMPS. March 25th. Geoff, Mike and **XMM** John have been set the task of retaining our title and we all wish you luck, Don't forget that arrangements are now up to yourselves and that all affiliations will have to be paid. (Geoff?)

J.K. **S.* April 22. Alarge entry here from the club. Several are helping with the individual race on the Saturday and we have a strong contingent for the relays.

One 'A' and three 'B' teams have been entered. So far we have only eleven names so if there's an odd bod not doing anything that day let meknow. The eleven are:

Les, Mike (Smithard), Robin, Alan, John, Carol, Liz, Geoff, Eileen, Dorothy, and Hew.

This also seems like being one of the few occasions when we're mostly going to be in the same place at the same time so maybe a quick jar might be in order on the Saturday evening?

We're going to hold them in Glentress. A new map is in the process of being made. Controller: G.Pyatt. Mapper: Doug. Organiser: John. Planner: Carol.

and

Since the first newsletter max the last list of membersw we have a few new names to add to the list:-

Dorothy Price, 8 Circus Lane, Edinburgh 3. (225 3613)
Alan Chainey, Dept. of P.E., Pollock Institute, 46 Pleasance, Edinburgh 8. (556 7103)
Eric Renshaw, Stirling Maxwell House, 17 Warrender Park Terrace, Ed. 9 (2292681)
Mike Spring, 20 Marchmont Road, Ed. (667 3825 - work)
Geoff & Eileen Pack, 2 Stratten Close, R.A.F. Cranwell, Sleafield, Lincs.

Les now lives at 94 Cumbridge Ave., Whitley Bay, Northumberland, NE26 IBA*

We're slowly groing (I5 at the last count) so keep spreading the gospel. And there should be some good potential members coming up from the University this year.

Thinking shead a bit, the Scottish is on May 6th in Angus and the British on June 10th in the Lake District so lets try for a good turnout and success.

Interløpers are now appearing the length of the country. Robin and Malcolm Ross (since departed to Shetland) scored a I-2 victory in an Aberdeen University night event and it locks like there will be a few of us at the Southern Camps near Reading on April 8th.

Carol and Liz ran the M2IA course in the E.U.O.C. event and put a few of the males to shame.

Finally the next informal meeting is at Doug and Liz's 92 Coillesdone Ave. on Tues. March 20th. Main topic will be the SE Champs but there will be others as well.

Hew, 55 South Clark STreet Edinburgh 9 (667 1210)